                                                  Regular Meeting June 9, 2021
                  The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM.The Mayor ask for a moment of silence in memory of Ken Varley, Ken was the Village Attorney for 31 years. Present were Mayor Mahoney, Trustee Carson, Matson, Fairclough and Vandervoort. Also attending were Clerk Koblensky, Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort, Craig Falcone, Barb and Mark Turpin, Barry Walsh, Michelle Albin

Chris and Gina Freedman, Glenn Herbert, Chief Don Baldwin and Asst. Chief Jason Rocque and Henry Glavin. 
                   Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive the reading of the minutes from the previous meeting and special meeting. Trustee Fairclough seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

                   Trustee Carson- Lawn and leaf pick-up, park and playground prep, pothole repair. Full report is available in the Village office. 
                   Trustee Fairclough reports-   park and kiddie pool will open in July. 
                   Trustee Matson- no report

                   Trustee VanDervoort-   17alarms for the month of May, structure fire on John Street. Repairs have been made on T666, car 64 needs service and repairs have been completed on 642 and replaced the batteries in 642. Department physicals will be on July 14. The fire dept will participating in the tug boat roundup. Also request for the purchase of firefighter gloves in the amount of $900.00. The Farmers Market is open on Sundays. 
                   The financial report for the month May is as follows: Checking Acct. $329,319; Money Market Acct., $8,531 for a total General fund balance of $337,850 Special project fund balance $154,707, Unaudited – Utilites, $19,875; Payrolls $10,685; Section 8, $31,866 the current A/P abstract is $73,158.28, and the new abstract is $8,340.66 and the Special abstract $3,840.00 Trustee Fairclough moved to pay the bills upon the approval of department heads and the board. Trustee Carson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
                     Mayor report-   The Mayor and Trustee Fairclough thanked the fire dept for a great job stopping the fire on John Street. Several properties need to be cleaned in the village, will be hiring someone to do the work. We have had several offers on the old fire houses. New Fire House is almost ready for the fire dept to start moving. South Street project is moving along with new waterlines, curbs and sidewalks. Moving ahead with the purchase of 73 Broad Street.
                     Trustee Carson offered resolution#    to appoint J. Henry Glavin as Village Attorney @ 800.00 per month. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
                      Trustee Matson offered resolution#         authorizing the Town of Waterford the use of the new fire house as a polling place for any and all elections. Trustee Fairclough offered the second.  All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
                      Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#    authorize the cleanup of several properties in the Village. Trustee Carson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.   
                        Trustee Carson offered resolution #    authorize to have the trash picked up at 20 South Street in the alley. Trustee Matson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.

Glenn Herbert Code Officer/Building inspector reports about issuing c/o for the fire house and also
for 49 Broad Street. Properties in need of cleanup and junk cars in the village.
                                           As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:09PM.

                                                                                                 Respectfully yours, 

                                                                                      Robin Koblensky, Village Clerk
